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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








September 3, 2014







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, September 3, 2014.  Vice President Bill Flynn called the meeting to order in President John

Grezaffi’s absence. Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Gerald Alexander


Ascension
Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge 
Karen Jewell


Iberville 
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Gerald LeGrand


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee


Barry Soileau


St. Landry

Absent: 

Cory Chustz



West Baton Rouge 
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Daniel Hebert


Iberville 
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Rick Dugas



CPRA

Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Supt.

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician
Tiffany Weber


Accounting Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

Will Tyson



Executive Director

                                                                    * * * * *


Vice President Bill Flynn asked for any public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda.  








        * * * * *
At the request of Vice President Bill Flynn Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded

by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to add an item to the agenda

relative to security cameras at the Belle River Boat Landing.

Vote on Roll Call:  

Yeas:

Commissioners Alexander, Angelle, Flynn, Jewell, LeBlanc, LeGrand, Marionneaux, 


Matherne, Rockforte, and Soileau

Nays:

None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Chustz, Grezaffi, and Hebert

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the motion passed.  






                    * * * * *

Mr. Tyson advised the Board that we received a quote for a new security system at the Belle River Boat Landing through a state contract.  The quote is for approximately $20,000.00.  He’s asking for the Board’s approval for $20,000.00 - $25,000.00 to allow for problems we may have with wiring.  This purchase would change the hard drive and all the cameras at the site.  Commissioner Barry Soileau asked if we have signs at the Landing advising that we have cameras.  Mr. Tyson advised that we don’t currently have any signs.  Motion by Commissioner Barry Soileau, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the purchase of the security system and to allow money to purchase cables and signs advertising that we have security cameras.  The motion included approval to amend the budget accordingly.







    * * * * * 
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes of August 6, 2014.  Mr. Tyson advised commissioners

that a Resolution was included in their packets in support of the Corps of Engineers to execute
the construction and upgrades of Highway 105/Butte LaRose Road.  Motion by Commissioner Gerald Alexander, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to attach this resolution to the minutes of August 6, 2014.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the August 6, 2014 meeting as presented, and that the minutes be published in the official journal of the Board.  








        * * * * * 

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held on Wednesday, August 20, at 4:00 p.m. at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Harry Marionneaux called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Harry Marionneaux, Chairman

Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman 

Moise LeBlanc, Member 
Barry Soileau, Member
John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chair

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chair

Absent: 

Commissioner Cory Chustz
Also Present: 

Commissioner Gerald Alexander

Commissioner Earl Matherne
Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Ben Spinner, Citizen

Will Tyson, Executive Director

Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney
Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Coordinator

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Coordinator

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst
Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board
1. Request from Mr. Ben Spinner for a gate permit - Mr. Ben Spinner addressed the Committee.  He asked for permission to put gates on his property in Pointe Coupee Parish to protect his cattle.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Daniel Hebert and unanimously carried to approve his request.  

2. Right of Entry Request to perform annual maintenance surveys, stone repairs and articulated concrete mattress repair work located along the Mississippi and Atchafalaya River levees – Mr. Tyson advised the committee of a request from the Corps of Engineers for right of entry to perform annual maintenance along the Mississippi and Atchafalaya River levees.  Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the request. 

3. Personnel – Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Barry Soileau and unanimously carried to approve the following personnel changes:

A) Increase salary as stated for Crissi Canezaro, Marcus Genusa, Kristy      

Jewell, David Patin, David Scrantz, Richard Sparks, Tiffany Weber, Jacob 
White and Bertrand Woolfolk.  

B) Promote Mike Badeaux from Mobile Equipment Operator 1/Heavy to 
Mobile Equipment Operator 2/Heavy

C) Promote Joseph H. Jarreau, Jr. from Trades Apprentice to Mobile 
Equipment Maintenance Mechanic

Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee that our Levee Board Attorney Steve Marioneaux has recommended we enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of Port Allen for their bike path.  It would parallel the agreement we have with West Baton Rouge Parish and will include the permit as a part of the agreement.  This will be brought to the board’s attention at the next board meeting.  

There being no further business to come before the Committee, upon motion by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Harry Marionneaux,  Chairman


/s/Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman
/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member 



/s/Barry Soileau, Member
/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

The Board reviewed the minutes of the August 20, 2014 Executive Committee.  Motion by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte, seconded by Commissioner Gerald Alexander and unanimously carried to accept the minutes of the Executive Committee as presented.

                                                                     * * * * *

Mr. Tyson advised the Board that the Corps of Engineers is scheduled to start repairs on
W-52 next week.








           * * * * * 

Mr. Rick Dugas of CPRA said he had no report, but would be glad to answer any questions from the board members.  








          * * * * *

At the request of the Levee Board Attorney Steve Marinneaux, Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session to discussing pending legal matters.
Commissioner Barry Soileau moved, seconded by Commissioner Gerald LeGrand and

unanimously carried to go out of Executive Session.

Mr. Steve Marionneaux said he met last week with the abstractors and we should have something from them in about a week.

                 
                                       * * * * *

Motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne
and unanimously approved that the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District enter into a

Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of Port Allen to extend the existing bike

path.







                     * * * * *

Motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte
and unanimously carried to approve professional service agreements for the following:


Mary Sue Stages, CPA


Stephen Marionneaux, Attorney


Linda Alwood, Stenographer


B & P Supply, Janitorial Service


Verma Systems, Computer/IT Services


Air Control Engineering, HVAC System Maintenance


Baton Rouge Duplicating, Copy Machine Maintenance








         * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 

An Equal Opportunity Employer

